
W.O.R.D. 

Please pray for our Pastors & Staff 

Don Petker - don@clearbrookmbchurch.ca                                          Lead Pastor  

Denis Federau - denis@clearbrookmbchurch.ca          Pastor of Church Ministries 

Fred Ekkert - fred@clearbrookmbchurch.ca                   Pastor of Music Ministries 

Ray Harris - ray@clearbrookmbchurch.ca                         Pastor of Care Ministries 

Ingrid Stahl - ingrid@clearbrookmbchurch.ca                  Pastor of Care Ministries 

Lindsay Chambers - lindsay@clearbrookmbchurch.ca   Pastor of Media Ministries 

Walter Wiens - walter.wiens@outlook.com                                    Pastor Emeritus 

Introduction: The W.O.R.D. study method is a simple way  
to let God’s Word sink deeper into your life. Each step  
helps you move from hearing to living the message. Use it 
during your personal devotions, in small groups, or as you 
reflect on Sunday’s teaching. 
 
W – What happened? (Objective)  
Name the facts. What is the situation, story, or teaching?  
  Ask: “What do I see? What is actually happening here?” 
 
O – Open heart (Reflective)  
What feelings, memories, or experiences does this bring up?  
  Ask: “How does this connect to my life, my joys, or my 
           struggles?” 
 
R – Reveal meaning (Interpretive)  
What truth or message is God revealing here?  
  Ask: “What does this teach me about God, myself and others?” 
 
D – Do it (Decisional)  
What step of obedience, faith, or action will I take?  
  Ask: “What’s one thing I can practice or live out this week?”  

Clearbrook  
 Mennonite Brethren Church 

September 7, 2025 

Welcome Newcomers!  
 

Please fill out the Connecting Card or contact the church office for 
prayer requests, to inform us of your contact info, or schedule 

 a visit with one of our pastors.  
 

Our team would love to hear from you! 
office@clearbrookmbchurch.ca 

604-850-6607 
To watch services online, go to www.clearbrookmbchurch.ca  

 
Sunday Bible Class 9am  

Worship Service 10:15am 

Glorifying God, Building the Church, Reaching the World 
 

I appeal to you, brothers, by 
the name of our Lord Jesus 

Christ, that all of you agree, 
and that there be no divisions 

among you, but that you be 
united in the same mind and 

the same judgment.  

             1 Corinthians 1:10   



WELCOME TO OUR WORSHIP SERVICE 
ORGAN PRELUDE                            DOUG JOHNSON 

INVOCATION/ANNOUNCEMENTS                     PASTOR FRED 

HYMNS      #117    We Come, O Christ, To You 

       #285     In Christ There is  No East or West     

SCRIPTURE READING  

HYMN       #451     O Master, Let Me Walk with Thee 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE                                      DAVID GIESBRECHT 

HYMN           Bind Us Together 

MESSAGE       MARKS OF A HEALTHY CHURCH:  UNITY 

              PASTOR DENIS 

HYMN           We Believe in God the Father  

RECEIVING OF A NEW MEMBER  Anne Baerg  

COMMUNION                                                       PASTOR WALTER 

BENEDICTION              PASTOR FRED  

HYMN       #286     Blest Be the Tie That Binds 

PRAISE & PRAYER 

Wendy Wray, daughter of Joan Gleddie, is experiencing 
serious health challenges. Prayer for Wendy and her family is 
much appreciated. 
  
David Dahl (Agnes) appreciates prayer for health. 
 
Mary Driedger is in the hospital (ARH). 
 
Jake Friesen is in the hospital (ARH). 
 
Dan Reimer is in Mission Hospital/PATH for rehab.  
 
Elvira Schmidt had surgery on Aug. 27. Pray for healing. 

INFO & UPCOMING EVENTS 

                           IN SYMPATHY 

Our heartfelt condolences to the family of Verda Rempel, 
who passed away on Aug. 27. The memorial will be Sept. 26, 
11am at CMBC. 

Pastor Don & Lou are on holidays during September.  
 
The Arabic Church invites you to a special Middle Eastern 
evening Sept. 13, at 6:30pm at CMBC. Tickets are $25/person. 
Please sign up in advance.  
 
Ukrainian Fundraiser Lunch for ministry in Ukraine and 
diaspora - Sept. 14, CMBC and Ukrainian Bible Church will 
worship together and share lunch after the service (borscht 
and cabbage rolls). Please sign up at the Info Desk.  
Also, volunteers to prepare the food with the Ukrainian ladies 
on Saturday, Sept. 13 are welcome. Please contact Vangie 
Piché. 
 
Friendship Fridays are starting again September 19, 2pm in 
the Upper Room. Come for games, visiting and fun! 

Tickets are  
available starting 

today until  
Sept. 24.  

Please bring  
cash or cheque 
($20/person).  


